SABERLAX PARENT GROUP MEETING 3-13-19

Attendance: Kristin Riestra, Dave Guzlecki, Corstan and Barb Court,
Tammy Webler, Mike and Karen Brockman, Mike Burroughs, Michelle
Balcerowski, Mary Czarnecki, Chris Edwards, Jennifer Moen, Kris Marion,
Tammy Scholl.

Introductions.

Reviewed February 2019 SaberLAX Minutes. M. Burroughs motion to
approve the Minutes. M. Brockman second the motion. All approved

Minutes of February 2019. Monthly Minutes are posted on SaberLAX
website. (saberslax.weebly.com)

COACHES UPDATES:

Girls Uniforms: The 27 girls playing lacrosse this season will participate on
one Varsity team. There will be no JV team. More Varsity uniforms were
needed as we did not currently have 27 Varsity uniforms in proper sizing.
Seven additional uniforms were ordered at a cost of approximately $900.
FHS will pay $500 and the remaining $400 (approximate) will be covered
by SaberLAX.

Boys JV game schedule changes will be noted on Statwack. IMPORTANT
that all parents and players access STATWACK as that is the primary
mode of communications for boys and girls teams.

Discussion that practice changes need to be communicated through
STATWACK as well. Although coaches texting players with last minute
changes, parents need these notifications as well. Many players are
dependent on parents driving them to/from practices so parents need to be
made aware of schedule changes.



Boys Tournament Update: Boys will stay overnight with games in
Hudson/Verona. Hotel has been confirmed for teams. Parents planning to
attend need to book their own rooms, possibly in other hotels. K. Marion
coordinating tournament meals for that weekend.

Girls Pasta Dinners: Ten pasta party nights have been set up for Girls
team. These are set for the night before games. Need families to sign up
to host, help, or provide desserts, drinks for these fun, team bonding nights.
Sign up sent through Statwack.

Last call for Patagonia orders. Open to both boys and girls teams, families,
friends, etc. Order to be placed next week.

FUNDRAISING:

Bowling Fundraiser- Sunday, March 17, 2019 at Root River 11:00-4:00.
Two shifts of bowling (11:30-1:30 and 1:45-3:45) There are still spots
available for bowlers to sign up. Will need players, families, friends to
attend event to bowl, 50/50 raffle, raffle baskets, silent auction. Also need
volunteers to help at the event.

“Tervis” Tumbler fundraiser will commence after Spring Break. Boys and
Girls teams will sell tumblers with Franklin Sabers logo. GymTreasures will
be the vendor.

Restaurant fundraiser: Save the date! Point After Wednesday, April 10.
Will be sending out a flyer with details.

Concessions Sign up: Sign-Up Genius has gone out for Boys teams and
Girls team. Parents are requested to sign up for at least two shifts per
player. Parents staff the concessions stand as it is open during our
lacrosse games.

Reminder that Spiritwear store is open! www.gymtreasures.com



http://www.gymtreasures.com/

Other:

K. Brockman has the button maker but no supplies. Need to track down
the box of supplies from last year. This is used for parent appreciation
night.

Discussed volunteer opportunities. There is always room for anyone willing
to volunteer in ANY area. Let us know!

Next SaberLAX meeting scheduled for Wednesday, April 10, 2019 at 6:30
at Point After. (Night of fundraiser)

Minutes submitted by Tammy Scholl, March 15, 2019.

Will be posted on SaberLAX website: saberslax.weebly.com



